January 2, 1946 Mr. Darrow Dean Glen Elder, Kansas Dear Derrow: Professor Ise of our Economic Department writes me that he received a letter from a friend of his who is teaching at Glen Elder, stating that you are a very excellent basketball player. He is interested in seeing you attend the University of Kansas. I assure you that we would be delighted to have you here at the University and we believe that you would like K.U. I am sending you a copy of our basketball schedule, and if it would be possible for you to come down to any of our games here at home, we would be happy to have you as our guest. Won't you please write me and let me know what you are interested in in the way of an education. I will them be glad to write you with the idea of providing you with the necessary information that you desire. There are always excellent positions for young men who desire to improve their intelligence, personality and to enlarge upon an excellent and wide acquaintance at the University of Kansas. With wishes for a very Prosperous and Happy New Year, I am Sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Goach. FCA:MF